## Mayor's Report For

## September 8, 2020 Assembly Meeting

1. Community Discussion on Proposed Ordinance #2020-19: An Ordinance Amending Borough Code Chapter 3.72 to Provide for Civil Emergency Provisions: The Petersburg Borough Assembly will host a Community Discussion for September 10, beginning at 4 p.m. on the subject of Ordinance 2020-19. The discussion will be telephonic. Interested persons may participate by calling 800-954-0633 just prior to 4:00 p.m.

The Borough will prepare answers/comments to questions and proposed changes submitted by the public by the September 3 deadline. The questions/answers document will be available by noon on Wednesday, September 9 on the Borough's website and in hard copy format at the Municipal Building. The Assembly will also read the questions and answers during the Community Discussion.

The Borough Assembly, Attorney, Incident Commander Hagerman, PMC CEO Hofstetter and other selected Borough staff members will be present during the meeting. There will be oral presentations which will provide information regarding the Ordinance.

For more information, contact Clerk Thompson (<a href="mailto:dthompson@petersburgak.gov">dthompson@petersburgak.gov</a> or 772-5405).

2. 2020 Petersburg Borough Municipal Election: Our municipal election will be held in the Community Gym on Tuesday, October 6, 2020 from 8:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.

In-person absentee voting will be offered in the Municipal Building Training Room beginning on Wednesday, September 16, 2020 and will continue Monday through Friday from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. through Friday, October 2. Absentee voting will end at noon on Monday, October 5.

Absentee voting is also offered by mail or by electronic submission.

By mail may be requested in person, by phone, by fax, or by written request (including email). The request must include the voter name, Borough residence address, one identifier (Alaska voter number, Alaska driver's license number, date of birth, or last 4 of social security number), and mailing address where the ballot should be sent. The last day to request an absentee ballot by mail is October 1, 2020.

Voters interested in absentee voting by electronic submission should contact Clerk Thompson for an application (<a href="mailto:dthompson@petersburgak.gov">dthompson@petersburgak.gov</a> or 772-5405).